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Notification of Activities to Bring
Trans Mountain Expansion Project into Service
Winter - Spring 2024

You are receiving this notice as a landowner or occupant on or near the pipeline built as part of Trans
Mountain Expansion Project. Trans Mountain is pleased to inform you that the Project is nearing its
completion, and the newly constructed pipeline, as shown on the enclosed map, will become part of

Trans Mountain pipeline system operation.

The first shipment of oil will require concentrated monitoring along the entire length of the newly built
pipeline. The pipeline will be filled with nitrogen (an inert gas that makes up fourth fifths of the air we
breathe). In-line tools will be launched and tracked through the pipeline, ahead of the oil flow. Nitrogen
within the pipeline will help control steady movement of the in-line tools and assist our on-ground crews
actively tracking the tools and monitoring the flow and volume of product in the pipeline. As the pipeline
is being filled with oil, nitrogen will be vented at designated vent locations.

The tool tracking will involve the placement of temporary above-ground sensors along the pipeline at
specific intervals. The sensors will remain in place for an extended period of time. While this work is non-
intrusive, you may notice our vehicles on the side of a road or technicians walking along the pipeline right-
of-way. Access to the pipeline on your property may be required for tool tracking and monitoring

purposes.

Trans Mountain’s crews will be actively working in your area during the winter and spring months of 2024
and from time to time you may notice increased traffic around your property. The work will take place
during both daytime and night-time hours. If you live near a Trans Mountain pump station, valve, or
terminal, you may notice increased outdoor lighting and intermittent construction-type noise. Although
control measures and air monitoring will be in place at specific locations, periodic petroleum odours and
noise may be present near venting points. Any odours will be temporary, and their dispersal will be
weather dependent. To report odours to Trans Mountain, please call 1-(888) 876-6711. Trans Mountain
thoroughly investigates and follows up on all reports of odours. Trans Mountain conducts its work under
Environmental Protection and Emergency Response Plans to minimize any impact to you and your

property.

We thank you in advance for your patience and cooperation as we complete this work as quickly as
possible. We will provide more information and any updates to the work schedule as we continue to

plan our activities.

Should you have any questions, please contact:

Kathleen Smith
604-268-3006
Kathleen_Smith@transmountain.com



